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Canadian Martyrs Catholic School Council 

Date: Oct 19th, 2022. Time: 6pm Place (Library) 

In attendance:  

In person: P. Cahill, D. Lomba, M. Martins, A. Oster, S. Pascucci, M. Scupham, T. Vieira  

Online: E. Rodrigues, M. Valerio 

Regrets: A. Skouridina 

Meeting called to order at 6:10pm   by E. Rodrigues 

New Council 
Members 
  

Co-Chairs: Donna Lomba & Elena Rodrigues 
Treasurer: Tracy Vieira 
Secretary: Maria Scupham 
Parish Rep: Donna Lomba 
OAPCE Rep: Maria Scupham 
Teaching Rep: Aimee Oster 
Members at large: Anastasia Skouridina & Maysa Martins 
 

Opening 
Prayer and  

 
E. Rodrigues 

Approval of 
minutes   
 

• Moved by: M. Martins 

• Seconded by:  A. Oster 

Trustee’s 
Report 

• Welcome all thank you for being here to support our students. 

• Municipal elections are upon us. We have three new candidates on board. Please be 
mindful when voting that you get the correct ballot as there have been reports MPACT is 
making mistakes handing out incorrect ballots to separate school supporters.  

• 680 News is reporting that the goal during the CUPE bargaining procedures is to keep 
students in school. Let’s hope so. 

Principal’s 
Report 

• Nov. 8th school opening mass 1:15pm at the parish. Require pedestrian control parent/ 
volunteers. 

• Present The Enduring Gift Video presentation. A reflection of Catholic Education in our 
Board from Kindergarten to grade 12. 

• Oct 29th Registration at the parish for First Reconciliation and Communion  

• Truth and Reconciliation- Thank you goes out to Mrs. Federico-Zita for her help 
purchasing, preparing, and organizing the orange ribbon that students tied to our fence 
Sept. 30th. 

• Tutoring supports 
 – In school tutoring grades FDK-Gr. 2 
--After school tutoring grades 1-8. Two 60min sessions/week for 9 weeks. Intervention 
and direct instruction in language and math. Both sessions address learning loss in the 
students. Each session hosts 15 students. 
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• Schoolcash online is the main payment method for parents and guardians to purchase 
spirit ware, pizza, donate etc. After moveathon is completed, the plan is to keep the 
portal open all year for any future donations.  

• Trustee Newsletter is emailed once a month for communications on the overview of 
issues in Ward 4, and the DPCDSB Board. 

• Up coming activities to consider: XMovement ($3000), B.R.A.V.E. ($3000), Scientists in the 
classroom. 

• Grade 8 trip update: May 2022, Staff felt that Camp Brebeuf is the most appropriate and 
inclusive option this year. 2h50m travel time, 2night/3days. Tentative dates May 10-12th. 
Costs $250-$270. Principal to attend first year.  

• Creating a group of Peace Makers/ Buddies at recess. 

• Oct17th IEPs go home this week 

• Oct 20th CCCSC MN Chairs meeting 5:30pm 

• Oct 24th PA Day- Assessment/Evaluation 

• Oct 31st Moveathon Fund raiser (goal $7500+) 

• Nov 1st picture day 

• Nov 6-12 Treaties Recognition week 

• Nov 15 Progress Reports sent home (hard copy) 

• Nov 17th Interview evening 

• Nov 25th PA Day (Provincial Priorities) …  

• Nov 29th Picture Retakes 

•  

Treasurers 
Report 

• $2032.86 in the bank still items to come off.  

• $450 for DJ, $1120 for the moveathon flyer printouts and for the prizes. So, the total 

spent on moveathon was $1570.  

 

Parish Rep’s 
Report 

• Volunteers needed both kids and adults for the youth choir and Christmas play. 

• Reminder tool and trade and sew good clubs coming up next month so sign kids up! 
 

OAPCE 
Report 

• The next OAPCE meeting is Oct. 30th. Election of new regional team. 

Business 
Arising 

• Christmas Market place option. Shared the idea of this event for community building and 
decided it’s a go! Hosting it on Dec. 13th 6-8pm Sub-committee D Lomba, M. Martins, M. 
Scupham, T. Vieira. 
-will include photo with Santa, snack bar of cookies, popcorn, hot chocolate…, 5 craft 
stations run by teachers including a gingerbread man cookie decorating kits pre-ordered 
by families) 

**VOTE** M. Scupham proposed $100/craft station be allotted to buy materials for each 
activity station. A total of $400.00 T. Vieira seconded. All are in favour. 
 

• Patrick to discuss the idea of having a Spring Concert with the staff. Parents would like to 
bring it back. We had a talent show the last time it was hosted. 

• M. Martins asked to investigate the Robotics club equipment as CSC spent a lot of money 
on this equipment that hasn’t been used. A. Oster noted it has been loaned out to other 
schools. She also noted the day they ran the program all Bots had to be charged and it 
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was difficult to arrange and inefficient if Bots weren’t fully charged. Suggestion is if we are 
not going to run this club can we sell it to schools that want it?  
 

Closing 
Prayer 

D. Lomba  

Adjournment 7:50PM E. Rodrigues adjourned the meeting A. Oster seconded. 

 Future meetings 6pm in person and online. 
 

• November 23rd 

• Feb 1st 

• April 19th 

• May 24th 
 

 

 


